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9 February 2022 

 

Dear Parents / Carers, 

As you may be aware, all five teaching unions in Northern Ireland are currently engaged in 

‘Action Short of Strike’. 

A half-day strike has been announced to take place on the morning of Tuesday 21st February 

2023. It is anticipated all members of unions involved in this half-day action will not be 

available for work. 

As a result, the school will not be operational for the morning session of Tuesday 21st 

February. The school will open at 11:50am to receive pupils. Pupils must not arrive before 

this time as the school building will not be open. Teachers will resume their teaching duties 

from 12noon. 

There will be no transport at this time of day and parents / carers are asked to make 

alternative arrangements to transport children. Transport at the end of the school day will be 

as normal. 

Dinners will be available at the normal time. Please note that chips and sausages will be on 

the menu for that day. 

I appreciate that this action will be disruptive for parents / carers and children. An early 

communication will hopefully allow you to put alternative arrangements in place. If anything 

changes before the proposed strike day, the school will inform you through the school 

website and text message service. 

 

Regards, 

 

Brian McGrath 

Principal 

http://www.stronansps.com/

